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From the Town Manager

Dear Reader:

We are fortunate on Cape Cod to experience all four seasons.  Each brings its 
own beauty and reminds us of how lucky we are to live, work and play in Barn-
stable.  As we begin the fall season, we are reminded of the changes that not 
only happen in nature, but in government as well.  

We have already begun work on the FY2017 budget process.  Finance Director 
Mark Milne and Budget Director Bob O’Brien provided the Town Council and 
staff with the FY2017 Budget Calendar last month.  Assistant Town Manager 
Mark Ells and I are already working with department heads on both the Capital 
and Operating Budgets.

Next month the election takes place on November 3rd.  Each and every vote is 
important.  Remember “the world is run by those who show up” and your vote 
counts! If you have not already done so, voter registration for the November 
election ends on Wednesday, October 14th.  More information about this 
year’s election is provided under the Town Clerk’s section of this newsletter.

Wishing you a pleasant fall,

Tom Lynch

Inside this Month
 Town Clerk Reminders
 Superintendent’s Corner
 Open Positions Boards & Committees

 Annual Fall Walking Weekend
 News from MEA
 Boards and Committees Calendar

Barnstable Libraries’ October Calendar of Events 

A full calendar of events at the seven Barnstable libraries can be found at 
http://www.sturgislibrary.org/barnstable-libraries-calendar-of-events/. 

Hard copies are also available at your local library. A reminder that the libraries 
will be closed on Monday, 12 October in observance of Columbus Day.

Town Offices Closed:
Monday, October 12, 2015 in observance of the Columbus Day holiday.



TOWN CLERK REMINDERS FOR OCTOBER...

We still have many dog-owners in town who have not registered their dog for this year.  Please 
do so immediately.  To register your dog, please send in by mail a copy of the current rabies 
certificate and a check for $12.00 (if the animal is spayed or neutered) or $15.00 (if the animal 
is not spayed or neutered).  Included in this charge is a late fee since all dogs were to be 
licensed by July 1, 2015.  Put in the envelope a stamped self-addressed envelope and we will 
send out the tag in the return mail.

Also, our local election in all precincts is scheduled for Tuesday, November 3, 2015.  All the 
polling places will be open during the normal voting hours of 7 a.m. – 8 p.m.

Last day to register to vote for this election is Wednesday, October 14, 2015.  The Town Clerk’s 
office will be open with Registrars on hand until 8 p.m.  If you are already registered you do not 
need to re-register – but if you have moved or recently re-located please call our office to 
confirm your current registration (508) 862-4044.

CANDIDATES FOR OFFICE – November 2015

Just as a reminder, every candidate needs your vote.  Please come out to vote on November 
3rd. If you are going to be out of town, please come see us to request an absentee ballot - we 
need that request in writing!

Any questions about licensing or voter status please call:  508-862-4044.  We are here to help.  
The Town Clerk’s office is open for business from 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. Monday through Friday 
at the Town Hall, 367 Main St., 1st Floor, Hyannis, MA 02601

Happy Halloween,

Ann M. Quirk, CMC, Town Clerk
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News You Can Use

PRECINCT 1 – Vote for 1
John G. Flores, 83 Keveney Ln., Cummaquid 

PRECINCT 3 – Vote for 1
Paul E. Hebert, 142 Strawberry Hill Rd., 
Centerville - INCUMBENT;

PRECINCT 5 – Vote for 1
James H. Crocker, Jr., 108 Sylvan Ln., 
Osterville - INCUMBENT;

PRECINCT 7 – Vote for 1
Jessica Rapp Grassetti, 1611 Main St., 
Cotuit - INCUMBENT;

PRECINCT 9 – Vote for 1
James M. Tinsley, Jr., 12 Grove St., 
Hyannis - INCUMBENT;

PRECINCT 11 – Vote for 1
Philip N. Wallace, 530 Parker Rd., 
West Barnstable - INCUMBENT;

PRECINCT 13 – Vote for 1
Jennifer L. Cullum, 327 Sea St., 
Hyannis - INCUMBENT;

SCHOOL COMMITTEE – Vote for 3
Christopher J. Joyce, 45 Wheeler Rd., 
Marstons Mills - INCUMBENT; Michael Judge, 4 
East Osterville Rd., Osterville, Nora Monteiro, 
67 Donegal Circle, Centerville, Peter Bertling, 
67 Carrie Lees Way, Centerville, R. Patrick 
Murphy, 58 South St., Osterville - INCUMBENT:  

HOUSING AUTHORITY – Vote for 2
Deborah Converse, 558 Lumbert Mill Rd., 
Centerville - INCUMBENT;
Hilary V. Greene, 18 Valley Brook Rd., 
Centerville - INCUMBENT;

TOWN COLLECTOR – Vote for 1
Maureen E. Niemi, 855 W. Main St., 
Hyannis - INCUMBENT



Superintendent's Corner
Welcome back to the 2015-2016 school year. On Wednesday, September 2, 
we welcomed back approximately 5,200 students to the Barnstable Public 
Schools. It was a smooth opening to the new school year. After a summer to 
recharge, students and staff were excited to return to a classroom 
environment.

Thank you to the Barnstable school custodians and maintenance staff for the 
cleanliness of our schools and classrooms, as well as the manicured school 
grounds. An enormous amount of cleaning and maintenance goes on while 
school buildings are (relatively) empty during summer months. I appreciate the 
work of our Facilities Director, David Kanyock, in supervising and coordinating 
all of our summer capital projects.

On September 2 we also opened the new Enoch Cobb Early Learning Center, 
which houses the Barnstable integrated preschool program. This program 
serves children with disabilities between ages three and five and their peers. 
With the opening of the Early Learning Center, the integrated preschool 
program now has a permanent home after several years of moving from one 
location to another.

Thanks to all of our employees for your continued efforts to move our schools 
forward. With our partners at the National Center for Learning Disabilities, we 
will continue this year to implement the Massachusetts Tier System of Supports 
(MTSS) throughout the district. This blueprint for a single integrated, tiered 
system of supports responsive to the academic and non-academic needs of all 
students will help us improve our practice and improve student achievement.

Other priorities this year for me as interim superintendent include establishing a 
working group with wide representation to analyze student performance and 
other data and develop a district improvement plan and creating a 
long-range plan for the use and possible renovations of our school buildings 
and fields, taking into account potential changes in student enrollment.

Another district priority is the search for a new permanent superintendent of 
schools. The School Committee has appointed a search committee comprised 
of parents, teachers, administrators, community representatives, and Town 
Council and School Committee representatives to recommend candidates to 
the School Committee, and the search committee has begun work. I’m 
confident that there will be no shortage of candidates well qualified to lead 
the Barnstable Public Schools into the future.

Bill Butler
Interim Superintendent of Schools
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Be sure to check out the fun and exciting programs at the Hyannis Youth & Community Center.  
Visit the HYCC page at www.town.barnstable.ma.us or call 508-790-6345.
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News You Can Use
A note from the Town Collector’s office:

Where did the summer go?  This is the question we are asking in the Town Collector's office and 
I am sure many of you are asking the same question.

It has been a very busy year for myself and my staff and we are rapidly approaching the due 
date of the real estate and personal property tax bills for the second quarter of FY2016, which 
will be due on November 2nd.  PLEASE NOTE:  you should have the coupon that indicates the 
amount due for the November remit, which was mailed in the three part bill back on July 1, 
2015.  If you have any questions, please call our office at (508) 862-4054.  This is the taxpayers 
responsibility.  We have been on a quarterly billing system since FY06 and many taxpayers are 
still confused.  If you have a question, it is best to call upon one of the staff members at the 
office than not to call as a delay in payment can be more expensive for the taxpayer.  Once 
again, a schedule of payments is included in your mailing of the tax bills as a reminder, which 
was:

Payment Schedule for Real Estate and Personal Property Taxes for Fiscal 2016
Preliminary Tax Bills mailed by July 1, 2015

 First Quarter due August 3, 2015 
 Second Quarter due November 2, 2015

Actual Tax Bills mailed by December 31, 2015
 Third Quarter due February 1, 2016
 Fourth Quarter due May 2, 2016

Any change in ownership, mailing address or anything that needs to be changed on your bill 
should be addressed immediately with the Assessor's office.  The amount of returned mail for 
various reasons is incredible.  We do our best to try to find the correct destination.  There are 
several billings that go out for motor vehicles and sewer rental that need to be posted along 
with our normal duties.  We respectfully request your assistance in helping us to help you by 
providing us with any updates to your mailing address.

We wish you an enjoyable Fall season!

Regards,
Maureen Niemi
Town Collector
And staff of Gislaine, Kristie and Laurel

Get 6 Months Free!
Join Barnstable Golf Now and Play until March 2017

Barnstable Golf is offering 6 Months free to play two great courses.  Olde Barnstable Fairgrounds and 
Hyannis Golf Courses.  Summer was great. You improved the accuracy of your drives, you worked 

on the precision of your short game, you perfected the mechanics of your swing. Too bad you have 
to stop now, right? Wrong. Here at Barnstable Golf we can help you keep the momentum going 

through the end of the year.

If you purchase your 2015-16 Annual Pass, you can play unlimited golf on our challenging courses for 
the rest of 2015 through March 31, 2017 !  Cart fees not included.

For More information please call us at 508-420-1141 or 508-362-2606 or 
check our website Barnstablegolf.com

508-420-1141 508-362-2606         
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SIGN UP TO RECEIVE
THE BARNSTABLE BULLETIN

EVERY MONTH

Please call Chanell Rose at 
508-862-4638

or email
barnstablebulletin@

town.barnstable.ma.us to 
add your name to our 

mailing list.

Road Construction 
Updates

For the most up-to-date 
information on Road 
Construction, please visit:
www.town.barnstable.ma.us
and click on the Road Work 
notices button on the 
right-hand side of 
the page.

Join us on Facebook and 
Twitter!

Become a fan of the Town of 
Barnstable on both Facebook 
and Twitter and stay in touch 
with all the Town of Barnstable 
happenings. You can get 
more information through the 
Town of Barnstable’s website: 
www.town.barnstable.ma.us.

Barnstable Residents –
become involved in your town’s government, apply for a 

position on a board, committee or commission

The Town of Barnstable has over 40 boards, committees, and 
commissions with approximately 291 seats. Our citizen 
participation is exemplary and the Town Council appreciates 
each and every member who serves. When a member moves on, 
opportunities for new members become available. 

If you are resident of Barnstable and are interested, please 
consider submitting an application. The appointments committee, 
made up of five Town Councilors, will interview applicants and 
make recommendations to the Town Council who vote to 
appoint members at their regular meetings. 

Town Council Committee Appointment Opportunities:
1. Agricultural Commission / 1 member
2. Board of Health / 1 alternate position 
3. Cultural Council / 3 members 
4. Disability Commission / 2 members 
5. Historical Commission / 1 member
6. Housing Committee / 3 members 
7. Human Services Committee / 2 representative members
8. Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic Appeals 

Committee / 2 members
9.  Personnel Board /1 member
10. Planning Board/ 2 members
11.  Water Quality Committee / 4 members 
12. Water Resource Advisory Committee/11 members *New*   

(See description of new committee below)
13.  Zoning Board of Appeals / 2 members

If you are a resident and registered to vote in the Town of 
Barnstable and are interested in serving on a board or committee,  
please visit our webpage linked from the town website and fill out 
the application: http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/towncouncil/
committeeapp.pdf, for a more detailed description and 
responsibilities of the committees listed please contact the Town 
Council office:  council@town.barnstable.ma.us  or phone 
508-862-4738 for more information.  
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Composition of the Water Resource Advisory Committee:   *New*
The Water Resources Advisory Committee ("WRAC") must consist of eleven (11) members as 
follows: 
 Five (5) members shall be appointed by the Town Council so as to be as geographically 

diverse as possible so as to represent all the salt water embayments, freshwater lakes and 
ponds and watersheds of the Town of Barnstable.

 Three (3) members shall be appointed by the Town Council as at large members who have 
interest or expertise in matters related to water quality and wastewater issues. 

 Three (3) members shall be Town Councilors, appointed by the Town Council President. 
Town Council members shall be full voting members of WRAC and shall act as liaisons from 
WRAC to the Town Council and Town Manager.
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Barnstable This Morning Live! Monday – Friday 7:00 AM
Barnstable (Comcast) Channel 18

Keeping you up-to-date and informed on all of Barnstable’s top issues.
Barnstable This Morning airs live from 7-8 AM and immediately re-plays from 8-9 AM.

Replay at 6:00 PM and 11:00 PM – Barnstable Channel 18
  Watch Live Online at www.town.barnstable.ma.us

Barnstable Adult Supportive Day Program is Open 
Located in the Barnstable Senior Center at 825 Falmouth Road in Hyannis

(508) 862-4765
The Barnstable Adult Supportive Day Program is a community based, professionally operated 
program which has been an integral part of the Town of Barnstable and a trusted resource for 
local families for over 17 years. The Adult Supportive Day Program provides a safe, comfortable 
and welcoming environment to elders/seniors who cannot, or wish not to stay home alone 
during the day.

The Barnstable Adult Supportive Day Program  

 Monday-Friday 9am-3 pm/2-5 days per week schedules available
 Professional, caring and experienced staff
 Transportation may be available to Barnstable residents
 Light breakfast and full lunch is served daily
 Affordable rates  (Financial supports may be available)
 FREE TRIAL DAY
 Call (508)862-4756 for more information If you are a caregiver in need of 
respite, or a senior who may benefit from the Adult Supportive Day Program, we would be 
happy to meet with you and discuss how we may help meet your needs. 

MON TUE WED THU FRI

7:00 News, Sports & Weather News, Sports & Weather News, Sports & Weather
News, Sports & 

Weather
News, Sports & Weather 7:00

7:10
Town Manager

Tom Lynch
Chief of Police

Paul MacDonald
Business 

Barnstable
               Golf Arts & Culture 7:10

7:20
Interim

Superintendent
Bill Butler

Community Profile Regulatory / 
Growth Mgmt

Transportation HYCC 7:20

7:30 COMMUNITY CALENDAR COMMUNITY CALENDAR COMMUNITY CALENDAR COMMUNITY CALENDAR COMMUNITY CALENDAR 7:30

7:31 News, Sports & Weather News, Sports & Weather News, Sports & Weather
News, Sports & 

Weather
News, Sports & Weather 7:31

7:40
Libraries / Energy

(rotates)
Elected Officials

Veterans / 
Senior Service Elected Officials

Barnstable 
Recreation 7:40

7:50
Cape Cod 

Community College
Public Works
Dan Santos

Finance
Mark Milne Town Council

Marine & 
Environmental Affairs 7:50

7:58 Meeting Calendar Meeting Calendar Meeting Calendar Meeting Calendar Meeting Calendar 7:58

A Friendly Reminder from Animal Control:  
Dogs are allowed back on Town Beaches and recreation areas.  
Animal Control would like to remind you that dogs must be 
leashed at all times.  Please pick up any waste (dog droppings) 
and remove from the property.  



Events & Activities
News from the Hyannis Youth and Community Center

WE'VE GOT ICE!  Public Skating is offered nearly every day and we have every size in rental skates 
from Youth 10 - Men's 13! Stroller Skating is back on Monday and Friday 10:00AM-11:50AM! The only 
requirement is you must have a stroller to skate. Come introduce your little one to the wonderful world of 
ice skating and get a great workout while you are at it. Pick-up Hockey/Stick Times continue, including 
Parent/Child, Women Only, Lunchtime, 18+ and 50+!  Days and times are subject to change so please be 
sure and check the web site or call ahead.  There are also opportunities to rent the ice for your private 
function or fundraiser.  We offer birthday party packages that include cake, ice cream and best of all, 
personal assistance from our staff to help coordinate and clean up for you! Call George Noonan at 
508-790-6345 x127 to chck availability and rates

SUNDAY NIGHT ADULT HOCKEY LEAGUES -- We are offering a 40 and Over Hockey League and an 
Over 50 Hockey League. Games are played on Sunday nights starting on Sunday night October 18th. 
League fee is $2700 for the team and $960 for officials. We are still accepting whole teams, and if you 
don’t have a whole team we would accept individual players to make a team. For more information 
please contact George Noonan, Program Coordinator at (508) 790-6345 ext 127 or at 
george.noonan@town.barnstable.ma.us

HYCC MEMBERSHIP -- The weather is getting cooler and the kids are back in school, so why not make 
some time for yourself and join the HYCC! For just $20/yr Barnstable residents have access to the 1/12 mile 
walking track (open every day from 7am-9pm); scheduled open gym times in the wood-floor gymnasium 
that boasts 6 hoops and two volleyball courts; the game room and computer lab, which is open to adults 
9AM-12PM when school is in session. Each month, everyone who renews/joins is automatically entered to 
win a prize!  The prize for October is a gift certificate for a FREE OIL CHANGE AT MIDAS!

SPECIAL EVENTS -- KAMINSKI AUCTION APPRAISALS will again be in the Shepley Room offering free 
auction appraisals on October 14th from 10AM-4PM. Bring in items that you are interested in offering for 
consignment or just get an idea of what they are worth for insurance purposes. More info at 
www.kaminskiauctions.com
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Senior Center Happenings

Cello Diva Oct. 1, 1:30-2:30 p.m           Fee-$3
Back by popular demand, Ms. Bendokas, concert cellist, made her debut with the New Haven Symphony 
Orchestra. She has since been soloist with the Boston Pops Orchestra and with virtually every symphony 
orchestra in her native Connecticut. A Juilliard graduate, Bendokas has taken her cello on tour to Europe, 
Canada and Mexico, as well as the U.S.A.. Come and enjoy music "From Bach To Broadway," including a 
song, a gig, popular classics, disney favorites and more.

It’s All About You! Oct. 6-Nov. 10, 4-5 p.m. Fee-$36
Come experience this unique class combining coaching for a healthy mind, strength in movement and 
physical wellbeing! This class will be a weekly supportive group taught by two coaches, Maria Zombas, 
Certified Weight Loss Coach and Elizabeth Saunders, a Certified Physical Fitness Coach. An all-in-one 
6 week workshop, focusing on healthy weight loss and general nutrition guidelines along with active 
interval fitness training.  Take time for YOU. Your coaches will be there to motivate and empower you to 
feel your personal best!!

Henna or Mehendi Designs, Awakening of Inner Light Oct. 15, 1 p.m. RSVP-Free
This class will discuss the variations and types in mehendi designs which are categorized, such as Arabic, 
Indian  and Pakistani designs. Women usually apply variations of henna or mehndi design patterns on 
their hands and feet. These henna designs are used in the Indian sub-continent of India, Bangladeshi, 
Pakistani and Sri Lanka and used for festive occasions, such as weddings, religious events and traditional 
ceremonies. Kulsoom Shahid will be here to talk about these beautiful designs.  

Needs Assessment Community Forum Oct. 23, 9-11 a.m. RSVP-Free
We invite you to join us as we share the key findings and recommendations from the needs assessment 
study that has recently been completed by the UMass Boston Gerontology Institute. Lead researcher 
Professor Jan Mutchler will conduct the presentation. Please show your support for the Barnstable Senior 
Center and the future of aging services in the Town of Barnstable. RSVP requested but not required. 
Light refreshments will be provided.

*To browse all activities on our online registration please go to : http://www.townofbarnstable.us/
seniorservices/
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Annual Fall Walking Weekend 
hosted by Cape Cod Pathways and the Cape Cod Commission

For further info on specific walks, please contact the Leader.  Be sure to check the Master List of 
Walks on the Cape Cod Pathways  website for additional walks, changes, etc.

Friday, Oct. 9 at 10 am:  Woods to Great Marsh
Old Jail Lane Conservation Area to the Great Marsh in Barnstable.   Moderate terrain, 4 miles.  Approx. 2 
hours. Contact leader at ejcrowley181@gmail.com for more information.
Saturday, Oct. 10 at 9 am:  Santuit Preserve
Walk through this area of woods, bogs and ponds.  A lovely 3 mile hike    Approx.  1 hour.  Meet  
Phyllis Miller is the leader.  Contact her at PhyllisCotuit@aol.com for more information
Sunday, Oct. 11 at 9 am:  Bell Farm - Deep Ecology
A short, easy, leisurely 1 mile walk around the many micro-habitats of  the Barnstable Land Trust's Bell Farm 
and Little River Sanctuary in  Cotuit.  Contact Casey Dannhauser at the BLT Casey@BLT.org for further 
details.
Sunday, Oct. 11 at 2 pm:  Sandy Neck
Meet at the Sandy Neck Gatehouse.  Hike east on the Marsh Trail to Trail 2, and hike back west along the 
front beach. Good hiking boots and plenty of water are recommended.  About 4 miles.   Contact Leader  
Sean Kortis at sean.kortis@gmail.com.
Monday, Oct.12 at 9:30 am:  Crocker Neck
An interpretive walk through the diverse ecosystems of the 97-acre Town owned Conservation Area 
Santuit Road.  Park at the 2nd gate.   Contact leader Casey Dannhauser at Casey@BLT.org with 
questions.
Monday, Oct. 12 at 1 pm:  Barnstable Village Classic
Come and enjoy a walk through and around Barnstable Village.  Approx. 3 miles.   
Sturdy shoes and long pants recommended.  Bring water and  leader is  Farley Lewis 
(farlewis@comcast.net)

PLEASE NOTE:  Make sure to bring plenty of water and appropriate shoes for each walk.  Contacting 
walk leaders is encouraged.

News You Can Use

Transient Dockage Available
Dockmaster Barnstable Harbor Marina: (508) 326-1836

Dockmaster Bismore Park Marina and Gateway Marina: (508) 790-6327

Dockmaster The Marina at Prince Cove: (508) 420-3267

Harbormasters Office: (508) 790-6273

From the Marine & Environmental Affairs and Harbormaster Office:
The pumpout boats' season will end on October 12th. Please give advance 
notice for pumpout requests. The shore side pumpout at Bismore Park Marina 
and Barnstable Harbor Marina will be closing for the season on October 28th.  
As the 2015 boating season winds down, the pumpout boats will be running on an abbreviated 
schedule, Friday – Tuesday; weather permitting. Please plan ahead to have your boat 
pumped prior to hauling out for the season. 

You may continue to schedule pumpouts using the email address 
pumpout@town.barnstable.ma.us or call the Harbormaster's office at (508) 790-6273. It is best 
to schedule pumpouts in advanced. The boats can be easily identified, both boats are white 
center console vessels with the lettering “HARBORMASTER” on both sides.  

The pumpout boats monitor VHF channels 16 and 09 during operating hours.



9

News You Can Use

HURRICANE PREPAREDNESS

Hurricane season goes until November 30, 2015.  According to the Cape Cod Emergency 
Preparedness Handbook:  “Of all the natural disasters that might affect Cape Cod, hurricanes 
have the potential to cause the most property damage and loss of life if adequate planning 
and preparation is not undertaken.”

There is much you can do to better prepare yourself and your loved ones in the event we 
experience a significant weather emergency.  In general, it is recommended that you do the 
following here on Cape Cod:

1.  Make a disaster plan for yourself, your family and your pets.  Be sure you review it carefully  
     with all members of your family.
2. Compile a Disaster Survival Kit.
3. Familiarize yourself with the flood risk in your area, as well as the location of the nearest 
    emergency shelter.
4. Be prepared, ready and willing to follow the explicit directions of emergency preparedness.

You may go to: http://www.mass.gov/eopss/agencies/mema/ for more information. 

The Emergency Shelter Location for the Town of Barnstable is:
Barnstable Intermediate School, 895 Falmouth Road (Route 28), Hyannis (pets allowed)

Our designated Emergency Alert Radio Station is WQRC 99.9 FM
WBZ 1030 AM is the alternate station.



October 2015October 2015 Board and Committee Meetings Board and Committee Meetings

Meeting TIME           Room

Thursday, 10/1
Formal Site Plan Review Meeting 9:00 AM         HR
Charter Review Committee  Meeting 5:30 PM       SCR
Town Council Meeting 7:00 PM         HR
Monday, 10/5
Recreation Commission Meeting 5:30 PM                          HR
Land Acquisition and Preservation Committee Meeting 5:30 PM              SCR
Tuesday, 10/6
Town Library Committee Meeting  4:30 PM    Hyannis Library
Wednesday 10/7
Airport Finance Sub-Committee Meeting 8:30 AM                                    Airport
Airport Infrastructure Sub-Committee Meeting 9:30 AM  Airport
School Committee Student Council Meeting 6:00 PM         HR
Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission Meeting 6:30 PM       SCR
School Committee Meeting 7:00 PM         HR
Thursday, 10/8
Silent Spring Institute Public Update 12:00 PM         HR
Tuesday, 10/13
Renewal Aquaculture Hearing 9:00 AM       SCR
Hyannis Water Board Meeting 2:30 PM       SCR
Board of Health Meeting 3:00 PM         HR
Board of Assessors Meeting 4:45 PM                Assessor 
Golf Committee Meeting 5:30 PM  Olde Barnstable
Conservation Commission Hearing 6:30 PM         HR
Comprehensive Financial  Advisory Committee Meeting 7:00 PM  GMCR
Wednesday, 10/14
Zoning Board of Appeals Accessory Affordable Apartment Program Meeting 6:00 PM                         HR
Old Kings Highway District Committee Meeting 6:30 PM   WB Community
Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing 7:00 PM         HR
Thursday, 10/15
Formal Site Plan Review Meeting  9:00 AM                                           HR
Town Council Meeting 7:00 PM         HR
Monday, 10/19
Licensing Authority Hearing 9:30 AM         HR
Renewable Energy Commission Meeting 5:30 PM       SCR
Roads Sub-Committee Meeting 5:30 PM         HR
Sandy Neck Board Meeting 7:30 PM         HR
Tuesday, 10/20
Barnstable Housing Committee Meeting 8:30 AM       SCR
Public Works Commission and the Water Pollution Control Board Meeting 1:00 PM                 DPW Conf Room
Conservation Commission Meeting 3:00 PM         HR
Historical Commission Meeting 4:00 PM       SCR
Airport Commission Meeting 4:00 PM  Airport
Appointments Committee Meeting 5:30 PM    TCCR
Wednesday, 10/21
Council on Aging Meeting 9:00 AM      Senior Center
Barnstable Disability Commission Meeting 10:00 AM      Senior Center
Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission Meeting 6:30 PM                                         SCR
School Committee Workshop 7:00 PM         HR
Shellfish Committee Meeting 7:30 PM      Senior Center
Monday, 10/26
Community Preservation Committee Meeting 5:30 PM          HR
Planning Board Meeting 7:00 PM         HR
Comprehensive Financial  Advisory Committee Meeting 7:00 PM  GMCR
Tuesday, 10/27
Barnstable Economic Development Commission Meeting 3:00 PM         SCR
Employee Benefits Advisory Committee Meeting 3:00 PM  Procurement Conf Room
Conservation Commission Hearing 6:30 PM         HR
Waterways Committee Meeting 7:00 PM              SCR
Wednesday, 10/28
Old Kings Highway District Committee Meeting 6:30 PM   WB Community
Zoning Board of Appeals Hearing 7:00 PM         HR

Please see Location Key on next page.  
Please note that meetings are subject to change.  

For most up-to-date information, please visit www.town.barnstable.ma.us 
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MEETING LOCATION KEY:

Airport = Barnstable Municipal Airport 
Meeting Room
Assessor= Assessor’s Office
GMCR = Growth Management 
Conference Room, 3rd floor of Town 
Hall
HR = Hearing Room, 2nd floor of Town 
Hall
MEA = Marine and Environmental 
Affairs Office,  1189 Phinney’s Lane, 
Centerville, across from Police Station
Olde Barnstable = Olde Barnstable Fair 
Grounds /Golf Course Clubhouse

SCR = Selectmen’s Conference Room, 
2nd floor of Town Hall
Senior Center = 825 Falmouth Road, 
Hyannis
SGCR = Structures & Grounds 
Conference Room
TCCR = Town Council Conference 
Room
WB Community = West Barnstable 
Community Building,Route 149
For more information, visit the town 
website at: 
www.town.barnstable.ma.us

THE PUBLIC IS WELCOME TO ANY OF THESE 
MEETINGS!

Barnstable is listening!
Visit our virtual town hall to share your ideas that will help improve our town.

www.BarnstableiForum.com

The Town of Barnstable offers stream-
ing video of Channel 18 and video on 

Demand on the town website.

www.town.barnstable.ma.us

Be sure to tune to CH18 for the latest 
episodes of: 

“Barnstable This Morning”
“Barnstable Today” 
“Talk of the Town” 
“The Compass” 
“Barnstable Now”-Youth Program

Is there a topic you would like to see
covered on CH18?

Email your suggestion to:
barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us

Notice to our Subscribers:

We can only guarantee 1st of the month delivery of our newsletter to those who 
receive it electronically.  The paper version is mailed via bulk mail and the post office may 
take up to two weeks to deliver.  If you wish to transfer your subscription to the electronic 
edition, please email us at barnstablebulletin@town.barnstable.ma.us. 
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Seeking artists to participate in the 2016 
Hyannis HyArts 

Artist Shanty Program Hyannis Harbor

Call to artists for the 2016 season!  The Town of 
Barnstable is seeking artists and artisans 
interested in selling their artwork in the Hyannis 
HyArts artist shanties located on Hyannis 
Harbor, in the HyArts Cultural District.  All 
artwork is juried.  Deadline for submissions is Octo-
ber 23, 2015.  
Applications are on-line at
ArtsBarnstable.com/Resources.

The artist shanties are open 
weekends mid-May through 
mid-June, then seven days a 
week through the end of 
September.  Each season the 
shanties host new and return-
ing artists creating and selling 
work in many forms including 
jewelry, photography, painting, wood carving, 
fiber arts, mosaics, ceramics, tapestry and literary 
arts too.
For more information, contact Melissa Hersh, Arts and 
Culture Coordinator:  
melissa.hersh@town.barnstable.ma.us or 508-782-4767.
Applications available at www.HyArtsDistrict.com

ArtsBarnstable

Seven villages-one town. 

LIKE the Arts Barnstable
Facebook page and @artsbarnstable 

on Instagram to keep up to date on arts 
and culture in ALL seven villages.


